
WILSON DAILY BULLETIN 
Wilson High School 

1151 SW Vermont St, Portland 97219 
Office: (503) 916-5280; Attendance (503) 916-5294 

Visit our website, like us on Facebook, follow Principal Chatard on Twitter 
For pdf archives of the Bulletin go to http://www.pps.net/Page/10118 

The Daily Bulletin is an excellent resource for students, parents, staff, and the community to stay informed 
about events and activities at Wilson.  Email Valeurie Friedman (vfriedman@pps.net) to submit news and 

events. Items received before noon will appear in the Bulletin for the following day. Thanks for reading! 

Friday, June 1
B, Periods 5-8

EVENTS

Friday, June 1 
Special Schedule 
Period 5: 8:15 – 9:23 (68 mins) 
Assembly: 9:30 – 10:55 (85 mins) 

SCHEDULE FOR
MAY 28 - JUNE 1

SCHEDULE FOR
JUNE 4 - JUNE 8

Monday, May 28: Memorial Day Holiday, 
No School

Tuesday, May 29: A
Wednesday, May 30: B
Thursday, May 31: A
Friday, June 1: B/Special Schedule

Monday, June 4: A
Tuesday, June 5: B
Wednesday, June 6: Finals, Periods 1, 2, 4
Thursday, June 7: Finals, Periods 5, 6, 8
Friday, June 8: Finals, Periods 3 & 7

http://www.pps.k12.or.us/schools/wilson/
https://www.facebook.com/Woodrow-Wilson-High-School-Portland-OR-217740154927750/
https://twitter.com/principalBchat?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw
http://www.pps.net/Page/10118
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net


Period  6:  11:02 – 12:10 (68 mins) 
Lunch:  12:10 – 12:45 (35 mins) 
Period 7:  12:52 – 2:00 (68 mins) 
Period 8:  2:07 – 3:15 (68 mins) 

Senior Awards Assembly, Wilson Gym, 9:30am 
Senior Class BBQ follows in the stadium 

NEWS 

Wilson Way Honors Recipients
Join us on Thursday, May 31, at 4:00pm in the Wilson Foyer to acknowledge 
students who embody and exemplify the Wilson Way through their interactions 
with others in the Wilson community. 

Sebastian Lupton 
Jayzee Ziegler 
Wesley Williams 
Oscar Sygar 
Lulu Anderson 
Mariquia Alferez 
Elijah Dempsey 
Jackson Hartzog 
Taya Wongsalong 
Redly James 
Natalie Isenberg 
Deeonnie Wilkins 
Noah Brooke-Willbanks 
Brittany Bollinger 
Ayan Ali 



Lisseth Barrios 
Alyssa Brown 
Keyri Santiago-Hernandez 
Tyler Coleman 
Mikayla Temple 
Jay Bowen 
Emilia Barrera 
Hunter Parrett 

Wilson Marches On in Starlight Parade!
The Wilson Marching Band joins the line-up for this year’s Starlight Parade, kicking 
off the 2018 Rose Festival  at 8:30pm on June 2. Wilson’s band and color guard will 
be 29th in the overall lineup. See you there! 

Wilson Science Department Awards
This year’s awardees in grades 9-11: 

The Rosalind Franklin Award for Excellence in Experimentation 
Bronte McKinnis 
Elaine Demetrion 
Julia Johnston 
Lindsey Smith 
Maddie Limon 
Sophia Merrill 

The Stephen Hawking Award for Creativity and Critical Thinking in Science 
Annie Zwartjes 
Baz Brenn 
Catalina Montiero 
Jasper Bushnell 
Kelson Gipp 
Nolan Sottoway 



Sidney Mesirow 
Trenton Nesbitt 

The Mae Jemison Award for Team Leadership and Mentoring in Science 
Briana Hoxha 
Emma Laboe 
Indigo Paris 
Katya Brodsky 
Mia Sedory 
Ronnie Murphy 
Yeni Miranda-Agustin 

The Henrietta Leavitt Award for Tenacity and Persistence in Science 
Bayla King-Sernovitz 
Bon Mueller 
Ellie Guthrie-Johnson 
Ginger Felberg 
Grayson Wright 
Janacia Robertson 
Steven Davey 
Trinity Webb 

The Neil deGrasse Tyson Award for Communication and Advancing Scientific 
Literacy 
Ben Roux 
Ellie George 
George Marshall 

The Ahmed Zewail Award for Interdisciplinary Excellence 
Elliot Jeffords 
Emily Carstairs 



Huarai Lui 
Makena Moragne 
Sarah Essaadi 
Shaho Meman 
Vivien Montiero 

Track & Field Results
Congratulations to Alex Slenning, Oregon 6A State Champion in 1500m. Alex also 
placed 2nd in the 3000m race. Congrats as well to our other state Track and Field 
podium winners: Francesca Ierulli, 6th in 1500m and 7th in 3000m, Mason 
Lommen, 7th in High Jump, and Izzy Esler, 6th in Javelin. Other state qualifiers 
were Keating Hinkly, Shot Put; Ben Fowler, Pole Vault; Sam Duchow-Pressley, 
110/300m hurdles; Briley Pull, 200m; and Avery Poulson, 800m. Well done, 
Trojans! 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Upcoming Dates (see the Wilson calendar for details)
June 6: Graduation! 
June 6-8: Finals for grades 9-11 
June 8: Last day of school! 

Student Parking for the 2018/19 School Year
2018-19 student parking permits will be available for purchase beginning May 30, 
2018. All students who have a driver's license and proof of insurance may purchase 
a permit.  Note that a parking permit does not guarantee a parking space: it allows a 
student to park in the lot when a legal space is available. Permits are required to 
park at Wilson or in the Rieke parking lot.  Student parking spaces will be available 
on a first-come, first-served basis. To apply for a parking permit, students may 
bring a completed parking permit application, proof of license and insurance, and 
$25 to the bookkeeper’s office during a time when they are not in class. Parking at 

https://www.pps.net/Page/426#calendar569/20180523/month


Wilson is limited so please consider carpooling, public transportation or other 
modes of transportation. Find more information and the parking permit 
application here: www.pps.net/domain/1488.  

Yearbooks on Sale While Supplies Last Starting Friday,  
June 1
Didn’t buy a yearbook yet? Yearbooks on sale for $75 cash or check while limited 
supplies last in room 142 before school, during lunch, or after school. 

AVID Strong Start Academy, 9am-3pm, August 6-10
AVID 9 and new AVID 10 students, join us for a free one-week jump start into the 
school year and AVID. This active, game-oriented team-building experience is a fun 
way to ease the transition into school while building relationships with other 
students and staff, building skills in leadership,  and getting to know the layout of 
campus and the Wilson AVID program. The Strong Start Academy focuses on 
strengthening decision skills to support success in high school and is free to all 
incoming AVID 9 and new AVID 10 Wilson students thanks to the support of 
Decision Education Foundation and Wilson High School. 

Missing Something? Check Lost and Found 
Wilson students, please check in room 139 (across from the gym) for lost and 
found items.  Unclaimed items will be donated after the last day of school.  

PCC Orientation Day, 10am-12:30pm, Monday, June 4
Hello Seniors!  If you are attending PCC next fall, don’t miss this orientation day 
where you can get all your questions answered, get a tour of the school, meet with 
admissions counselors and complete the steps you need to be able to secure 
financial aid and be ready to register for classes on August 10. This is a one-time 
event, and only for Wilson students!    
Location: PCC, Sylvania Campus, New Student Orientation Center 
Pizza lunch included! Register here.  

https://www.pps.net/domain/1488
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCIp7oec2JOsjwZ0ZaSsA5h0VCzwC7ZmxSCyuV77zFnyQP-w/viewform


Parent Volunteers Needed for Commencement, June 6
We need 6–8 parent volunteers (not parents of our seniors) to assist with ticket-
taking and handing out programs to our families at the entrance doors. at 
commencement on June 6. Volunteers need to arrive at the Memorial Coliseum 
before 6:15pm. You will work with Sara Mattheisen who will direct you. Once 
completed, around 7:45pm, you are welcome to go in and enjoy the ceremony or 
head home. Interested? Contact Sara at smatthei@pps.net. 

Support Wilson's Speech and Debate Team as They Travel to 
Nationals and Enjoy Dinner Out!
Panera Bread Fundraiser for Wilson Speech and Debate, June 4, 4-8pm 
Panera Bread, 10230 SW Washington Square Rd. Bring the flyer or show an 
electronic version to the cashier: www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/
Domain/1484/2018Panera_speech_flyer.pdf 

Need Ideas for Summer?
Get some inspiration at www.pps.net/Page/10263#summer_opportunities.  

Opportunities to Get Involved at Wilson Start Now
Wilson relies on parent volunteers to help create a community that goes above and 
beyond for our students—all three of our parent groups, Boosters, PTA, and 
Foundation,  have volunteer openings for next year. Get involved now to be part of 
the great things happening at Wilson. Click here for the details: www.pps.net/
domain/4900#volunteer_needs.  

PPS Summer Scholars Registration is now OPEN! 
Students should see their counselor to register for a summer school session. Session 
1 is June 25-July 13 and Session 2 is from July 23-August 9. Students can earn .50 
credit in each session. Credit can be initial credit or recovery credit (for a D or F 

mailto:smatthei@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/2018Panera_speech_flyer.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/2018Panera_speech_flyer.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/1484/2018Panera_speech_flyer.pdf
https://www.pps.net/Page/10263#summer_opportunities
https://www.pps.net/domain/4900#volunteer_needs
https://www.pps.net/domain/4900#volunteer_needs


grade). Sessions are M-F from 8:30-noon. Don’t delay, see your counselor today for 
all of the information! 

Junior Parents, Start Planning Grad Night 2019 Now
Why think about Grad Night now? Because your child will soon become a senior! 
Planning begins in June 2018 so a venue can be reserved.  Let's get the party 
started!  Email phyllis@ksnyder.com to volunteer.  
  
The philosophy and ideals behind Grad Night are founded on the basic ingredients 
of providing a safe, sober, and spectacular celebration the night our children 
graduate.  More than “just a party”, Grad Night is a united commitment by parents, 
school, and community to conduct a safe and sober even on what is statistically a 
dangerous night. How can you get involved? Volunteer to help: Grad Night 2019 
needs a planning committee, and some of the roles are: 
• Co-Chairs, oversee the planning and event 
• Registration, manages the registration process and coordinates with the 

treasurer. 
• Treasurer  (must know QuickBooks) 
• Communications, handles all communications, promotion of event and sharing 

important event information. 

To step up and help email phyllis@ksnyder.com. 

Leave Your Legacy, Buy a Brick to Support Wilson High 
School
Leave your legacy by purchasing an engraved brick with your personalized message 
to be permanently installed at the Wilson Plaza in the Wilson stadium. Proceeds 
will be used for future improvements to the Wilson field and stadium. Gift 
certificates available. Order at www.bricksrus.com/order/wilsonfields or pick up 
an order form at the Wilson main office. 
4” x 8” brick: $100  
8”x 8” brick:  $250 

mailto:phyllis@ksnyder.com
mailto:phyllis@ksnyder.com
http://www.bricksrus.com/order/wilsonfields


Call Jan Haxby (503-887-2544) with any questions. Order deadline is June 8, 2018. 
Makes a great graduation gift, coaches gift, memorial, or tribute! 
Email Jan Haxby for more information: haxbys@hotmail.com.  

Seniors/Senior Families
60-Day Rule for Seniors Started on April 2 
Seniors may be disqualified from participation in commencement exercises and 
related activities if within 60 consecutive days of the last senior school day they are 
found to be in violation of District Drug and Alcohol policy or any violation 
resulting in a disciplinary action Level 3 or greater. 

All the Grad Night Details 
Click here to read a helpful letter with everything students and parents need to 
know about Grad Night. 

Attention Seniors and Parents/Guardians of Seniors 
This is it! Graduation is right around the corner and will be here before we know it. 
Are you signed up for Grad Night? Because you don’t want to miss it. Scholarships 
are available so nobody will be left out. Everything about Grad Night can be found 
at www.pps.net/domain/792, including registration forms and information on the 
many fundraisers to keep Grad Night affordable and full of amazing fun activities, 
experiences and food! Fundraisers now going on: Prom flowers, yard signs, and 
ongoing fundraising just for going to Superplay any M-F afternoon. See you there! 

Grad Night Needs Your Help! 
There are many ways to support this year’s Grad Night celebration, so please read 
on:  
  
Can you donate time? Volunteer at grad night! contact Jen Kelly 
(jenkelly33@comcast.net) 
Don’t have time? Here are some other ways you can help . . . 

mailto:haxbys@hotmail.com
https://www.pps.net/domain/792
https://www.pps.net/domain/792
mailto:jenkelly33@comcast.net


• Procure or donate items for the Grad Night Raffle. All grads get tickets for 
drawings that last thought the night.  Some great ideas for raffle prizes are dorm-
size tv, mini fridge, coffee maker, portable speaker, iPad, gift cards (Target, Best 
Buy, Apple, etc.). Leave gift cards in the Grad Night mailbox in the Wilson office. 
If you have larger items to contribute, contact Melissa or Julie. 

• Donate cash for the purchase of raffle prizes. 

Contact the 2018 PTA Wilson HS Grad Night Chairs Melissa Rubin  
(dmjlrubin@yahoo.com) and Julie Jacobsen (juliejacobsen5678@gmail.com) with 
any questions. Thanks for supporting our grads! 

Hey, Parents of Graduating Seniors! 
Let the neighborhood know and brag a little with a “A Graduate Lives Here!” yard 
sign! It’s a fundraiser for Grad Night, cost is $20, available in the office, at home 
baseball games, or from Julie Jacobsen (juliejacobsen5678@gmail.com)  or Tony 
Hansen (tony@projectconniption.com). Take a look at the sign here: 
www.pps.net/domain/792 

Seniors—A Required Task to Complete 
Seniors! Please go into Naviance and complete the two mandatory graduation 
surveys. Look under the “About Me” tab and you’ll see the surveys listed on the left 
hand side of the page. 
#1 – Graduation Survey (3 questions) 
#2 – 2018 High School Exit Survey (for district) 

Calling All Available Parents!
On Friday, June 1, the WHS Booster Club needs volunteers to staff the annual 
Senior Picnic, immediately following the Senior Award Ceremony (at 
approximately 11:00am). This is an annual celebration that the Wilson Booster Club 
hosts for our graduating seniors and faculty. The event is broken into different 
shifts, as we will need assistance with varying stages of this event. Some happen 
before and after the Award Ceremony so senior parents can help; non-senior 

mailto:dmjlrubin@yahoo.com
mailto:juliejacobsen5678@gmail.com
mailto:juliejacobsen5678@gmail.com
mailto:tony@projectconniption.com
https://www.pps.net/domain/792


parents are needed during the ceremony. The picnic will be held in the area between 
the track and the snack shack. Please sign up today! Go to the link and scroll down 
to the shifts on June 1st. Thank YOU! http://vols.pt/zLYCmC. 

Scholarships
For more scholarships, go to www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships. 

Wilson High School Dragon Boats Has Room for More 
Paddlers! 
It's an exciting team sport that anyone can do. Join the fun on the waterfront in 
front of RiverPlace Hotel at the Marina downtown on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 
4:30pm and Saturdays at 8:30am.  If you have questions, ask student leaders Kate 
Kelly (katekelly9399@gmail.com) Christine Castles 
(castles.christine@yahoo.com),  or Scott Bremmer (bremmerscottw@gmail.com), 
or email coach/advisor Rob Bremmer (rob.bremmer@gmail.com). 

Earn Volunteer Hours at Rieke Carnival
Students needing volunteer hours, please consider joining the fun at the Rieke 
Carnival on Friday, June 1,  anytime between 3:30-9pm. Mark your calendar and be 
on the lookout for a signup in the next week or so. There will be multiple shifts 
available, so you and a friend can tailor your volunteer time accordingly. Email 
Carla Asplund (cartroy@mac.com) to volunteer. 

Scrip
Scrip is an easy way to support the PTA that costs you nothing extra! This program 
works with local and national vendors, including most of your favorite grocers, 
restaurants and retailers. Leave your order with the Wilson Bookkeeper on Monday, 
pick up your scrip on Friday afternoon. Or place your order by phone, postal mail,  
or e-mail! Contact Martha Schulte (schulte@easystreet.net; 503-244-5072) for 
more information or to place an order. Download order forms here. 

http://vols.pt/zLYCmC
https://www.pps.net/Page/7697#scholarships
mailto:katekelly9399@gmail.com
mailto:castles.christine@yahoo.com
mailto:bremmerscottw@gmail.com
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mailto:schulte@easystreet.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714


CONNECTIONS
The Wilson Daily Bulletin is an electronic newsletter full of useful information and 
interesting news emailed to Wilson students, parents, staff, and community 
members. The Bulletin is published every day. The Monday Edition has the widest 
distribution and includes more general announcements; Thursday-Friday the focus 
is on events more specific to the school and what goes on in the building during 
school hours. Archives can be found online at the Wilson website. If you would like 
to be added (specify whether you would like to be on the daily list or just the 
Monday list) or removed from the distribution list, send your email address to 
Valeurie Friedman at vfriedman@pps.net. Have good news to share about 
Wilson students or alumni? Send the details to Valeurie Friedman at 
vfriedman@pps.net. 

Wilson Calendar:
www.pps.net/Page/426 

PPS Calendar for 2017-18:
Find it online at https://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/
4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf. 

ALL THINGS WILSON
Be sure to visit the Wilson website at: https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
DomainID=162 to find many useful resources for parents and students including: 
  - Event, activity, and holiday listings on the Wilson calendar 
  - Online student research tools 
  - Links to the Daily Bulletin and past issues of the Wilson Spotlight 
  -  Counseling Department  
  - How to get involved with PTA, Boosters, or Foundation 
  - How to order scrip (https://www.pps.net/Page/3714) 

http://www.pps.net/wilson
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
mailto:vfriedman@pps.net
https://www.pps.net/Page/426
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
https://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
https://www.pps.net/site/default.aspx?
https://www.pps.net/Page/3714


Stay in Touch with the Wilson Counseling Department
Follow #wilsoncounseling on Instagram for scholarship, college, and special 
events! 

Follow Wilson Leadership 
Twitter: @wilson_trojans 
Instagram: wilson_trojans 
Facebook: Wilson Leadership 

Follow Wilson Yearbook
Instagram: @wilson.yearbook 
Twitter: @WilsonTroyan 

Follow Wilson’s magazine, The Trojan Horse
Twitter: @whstrojanhorse 
Instagram: @whstrojanhorse 
Use the hashtag #whshorse and send us your pictures.  

Follow SouthWest StageWorks, the Wilson High School 
Theatre Company 

Website: southweststageworks.com 
Facebook: SouthWest StageWorks/Wilson High School Drama Announcements  
Twitter/Instagram/Snapchat: @SW2Official 
Blog: southweststageworks.blogspot.com 

Alumni News 
Wilson High School official alumni website: 
 http://www.wilsonalumni.com. 

Alumni Class Reunions
To find out about upcoming Class Reunions go to: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/
reunions.htm. 

http://southweststageworks.com
http://southweststageworks.blogspot.com
http://www.wilsonalumni.com


Wilson Graduates Who Have Served or Are Serving in the 
Military
To add your name and information to the archive of Wilson Military Graduates, 
click on this link: http://www.wilsonalumni.com/Military.html 

Wilson Sports Schedules
http://www.pilathletics.com 

Faculty/Staff Contact Information
If you would like to contact faculty or staff at Wilson go to https://www.pps.net/
domain/805. 

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups and their roles in society.  All individuals 
and groups shall be treated with fairness in all activities, programs and operations, without regard to age, color, creed, disability, 
marital status, national origin, race, religion, sex, or sexual orientation. Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P.   The Portland, 
Oregon School District is an equal opportunity educator and employer.  Persons with disabilities or who are in need of additional 
accommodations in order to attend or participate in an event or program at Wilson High School should contact Maude Lamont, 
Curriculum VP, Telephone:  503-916-5280 email: mlamont@pps.net. 

Thank you for reading the Daily Bulletin. You are receiving this message because 
you are a parent or student at Wilson High School or have asked to be on the 
mailing list.  

To unsubscribe from the Bulletin, email vfriedman@pps.net
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